

## **Kearns Improvement District**

BOARD OF TRUSTEES Gregory R. Christensen Cheryle A. Hatch Jeff Monson

GENERAL MANAGER/CEO F. Greg Anderson, P.E.

Dear Kearns Improvement District Customer,

As part of our effort to continually improve our service, water quality, and fire protection enhancement for our community, the District will be replacing and upsizing the water main line in 4460 West Street. The replacement project will extend through the intersections of 5135 South Street, 5100 South Street, 5055 South Street, and 5015 South Street (please see the map below). Construction is anticipated to begin the first part of May 2023 and be completed by July 2023.

After the new watermain has been installed, pressure tested, and has met all water quality testing requirements, connections from your existing water meters will be tied into the new water main. At some locations, crews will have to excavate in your property within existing water easements to connect the meter. If this is required, all yard improvements will be replaced to the meet the current condition. Prior to construction, KID staff will take video documentation of the existing improvements to ensure that the restoration of improvements is complete and satisfactory.

We will strive to minimize any inconvenience that these improvements may cause. If you have any questions regarding the project or if you have any concerns, please feel free to contact myself or our Operations & Maintenance Manager Robert Lutz at (801) 968-1011. Our promise to you our customers, our employees, and our community, is that you will know that KID CARES!

Respectfully,

F. Greg Anderson

F. Greg Anderson

General Manager/CEO

